
Wyanett Township 

 Regular Monthly Meeting  

Minutes -  Sept. 8, 2020 

 

Call to Order– 8 PM - Flag Pledge – all member present with Barb Prince also. 

Minutes –  8-18-20 – approved by Dennis, Travis 2nd – passed. 

Treasurer’s Report – Travis moved to waive the reading of the entries, Dennis 2nd, 

passed. Travis so moved to accept the treasurer’s report with Dennis, 2nd passed. 

Cathy said 6 CD’s  are coming due in Oct. Dennis so moved to renew them with 

Travis the 2nd, passed. 

Visitors  -  2 with no issues. 

Old Business –   Bd of Appeal online training – Travis is left to obtain this. 

 Cares Act Funding  – Barb Prince reported on her progress. She has been waiting 

2 weeks for a cage #. Linda will give her a copy of our minutes so it proves we are 

not a business. 

Isanti County Cares Grant – Barb Prince is handling this and will call Chad Struss as 

to how to collect it. Linda is  keeping copies of all invoices that relate to this. 

Dennis is making no headway with the fiber optic angle to use the CARES money 

for. Ken stated it’s probably not a good idea to have students in the town hall 

doing homework without supervision. Dennis stated they could hook up in the 

parking lot if he can the fiber optic idea going.                                   

New Business – 

Ken went on the weed  inspection tour with Darrick Wotachek and they found 

Japanese Knotweed. Ken stated the county would pay for all the costs and do the 

job. Ken made the motion to give the county permission to spray in our right of 

way with no cost to us. Dennis gave the 2nd and it passed. Linda will send Darrick a 

copy of these minutes so they can proceed when they want to. 

The beach closed on Sept. 7th and we will have a notice put on the web. Also, in 

2021 there will a $1 admission with donations accepted  to help cover costs. 



Haley did a good job. The crowd seemed to get more rowdy towards the end of 

the year. Ken stated we will have to come up with a plan for 2021 to keep it more 

under control. 

Joy Paulson called Ken about a tree leaning in our right of way. Tom Lundeen will 

check this out and fix it if it is. 

Oct. 6, 2020 5-8 p.m. 7th Annual Block Party – Due to Covid 19 it is canceled. 

Nov. 3, 2020 6 a.m. to 8 p.m. – General Election – we will have 8 election judges 

on duty. Funding for two of them will come from the Isanti County Grant for 

Election expenses due to  Covid – 19 thru the State of MN. 

Travis gave a progress report on buying the 3 acres in Springvale Township from 

Keith Fluth for $40,000 for the irrigation well for the Dalbo Fire Department. He is 

moving forward with platting plans and the driveway as all involved townships 

etc. are on board with the idea and willing to help fund it. 

Ken stated Oct. 6, 2020 will be the next Princeton Fire Board meeting. 

Checks # 7223 thru 7249   approved on motion by  Dennis with 2nd by Travis. 

Passed. 

Motion to Adjourn  at 8:55 p.m. by Travis, 2nd by Dennis, passed. 

 

Repectively Submitted, 

 

 

Linda Hass - Clerk 


